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will join me in recognizing our Na-
tion’s force in readiness, our Marine 
Corps, and those who serve in it as 
equal to our other Armed Forces.’’ To 
cosponsor S. 504, please contact his of-
fice. 

Madam Speaker, I want to read this 
as well: ‘‘P.S. One only has to watch 
the current acclaimed special tele-
vision production ‘‘Pacific’’ to under-
stand why Marines everywhere are ex-
pressing their heartfelt support for 
what they believe is a long overdue 
oversight. The Marines and Marine vet-
erans in your State simply ask you to 
join them with your support.’’ Again, 
this letter is to the Senate, and I know 
that Senator ROBERTS himself plans to 
reach out to as many Senators as he 
can to ask them to support this. 

Madam Speaker, with that, I would 
like to close by asking, as I do on the 
floor of the House many times, I ask 
God to please bless our men and women 
in uniform. I ask God to please bless 
the families of our men and women in 
uniform. I ask God in his loving arms 
to hold the families who have given a 
child dying in Afghanistan and Iraq, 
and I ask God to please bless the House 
and Senate, that we will do what is 
right in the eyes of God. And I ask God 
to give strength, wisdom, and courage 
to President Obama, that he will do 
what is right in the eyes of God. And 
three times I will ask God, please God, 
please God, please God, continue to 
bless America. 
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A TRIBUTE TO ASIAN PACIFIC 
AMERICANS 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under a 
previous order of the House, the gen-
tleman from California (Mr. SCHIFF) is 
recognized for 5 minutes. 

Mr. SCHIFF. Madam Speaker, each 
May we honor Asian Pacific Americans 
and celebrate the extraordinary con-
tributions they make to enhance our 
communities and our Nation. Since the 
first Japanese immigrants arrived in 
the United States on May 7, 1843, gen-
erations of brave men and women have 
come to our country seeking new lives 
for themselves and their families, the 
promise of the American Dream. Their 
perseverance in the fight for equality 
and opportunity despite obstacles such 
as racial, social, and religious discrimi-
nation, is truly inspiring. I am proud 
to represent one of the most diverse 
congressional districts in the country. 
One in four of my constituents is of 
Asian Pacific heritage, many of whom 
are of Chinese, Filipino, Korean, Japa-
nese, and Vietnamese descent. We 
share our customs and traditions, and 
ultimately, our community and our 
Nation are enriched by the presence of 
Asian Pacific Americans. 

They have distinguished themselves 
as entrepreneurs, educators, and mem-
bers of our Armed Forces. And the 29th 
Congressional District boasts an im-

pressive list of Asian Pacific American 
civic leaders who are strongly com-
mitted to our community, including: 
John Chiang, serving California as con-
troller, is the highest-ranking Asian 
Pacific American elected State official. 
Representing California’s 21st Senate 
District is Carol Liu, and serving the 
49th Assembly District is Assembly-
man Mike Eng. 

On the local level, we have Alhambra 
Mayor Stephen Sham; Alhambra City 
Council member Gary Yamauchi; Al-
hambra Unified School Board members 
Chester Chau and Robert ‘‘Bob’’ Gin; 
Garvey School Board members Janet 
Chin, Henry Lo, and John Yuen; Mon-
terey Park Mayor Anthony Wong; 
Monterey Park Council members 
Mitchell Ing, David Lau, and Betty 
Tom Chu; San Gabriel Mayor Albert 
Huang; San Gabriel Unified School 
Board member Philip Hu; South Pasa-
dena Council member Mike Ten; South 
Pasadena Unified School Board mem-
ber Joseph Loo; Temple City Council 
member Vincent Yu; and Temple City 
Unified School Board member Janet 
Rhee. 

The contribution of Asian Americans 
to our community, our State, and our 
Nation are not limited to these individ-
uals. Our Nation has benefited from the 
contribution of Asian Americans for 
decades. The Japanese American 100th 
Infantry Battalion and the 442nd Regi-
mental Combat Team, commonly 
known as the ‘‘Go for Broke’’ regi-
ments, courageously served our Nation 
during World War II and earned several 
awards for their distinctive service in 
combat. During this Congress I intro-
duced legislation to pay tribute to the 
‘‘Go for Broke’’ regiment by awarding 
them the Congressional Gold Medal, 
Congress’ highest civilian honor. And 
continuing the spirit of service to our 
Nation, I am happy to announce that 
two of my service academy nominees 
who received appointments this year 
are Richard Hyun Kim, a resident of 
Temple City and student of Temple 
City High School, who will be attend-
ing the Military Academy at West 
Point this fall, and Marcus Nguyen, a 
San Gabriel High School student from 
the city of Alhambra, who received an 
appointment to the Naval Academy. 
We’re so lucky to have these wonderful 
people in our community. As we cele-
brate Asian American and Pacific Is-
lander Heritage Month, I urge all of us 
to reflect upon and celebrate the con-
tributions of Asian Pacific Americans 
to our history, our way of life and the 
future we will share as citizens of this 
great Nation. 
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ACTION NEEDED NOW AT OUR 
SOUTHERN BORDER 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under a 
previous order of the House, the gen-
tleman from Indiana (Mr. BURTON) is 
recognized for 5 minutes. 

Mr. BURTON of Indiana. Madam 
Speaker, Mr. POE of Texas comes down 
here quite frequently and talks about 
the problems along the border between 
the United States and Mexico. Yester-
day I received an email that I would 
like to read to my colleagues. The sub-
ject is ‘‘The Wild Southern Border.’’ 
And it starts off, and it says, ‘‘A lesson: 
Don’t leave your weapons in the car, 
don’t turn your back on strangers who 
are somewhere they don’t belong, use 
your cell phone with your off hand, not 
your strong hand.’’ And the reason 
they start off with that lesson is be-
cause of what is said in this email, and 
I would like to read it to you. 

‘‘As you know, one of the local 
ranchers was murdered in Douglas, Ari-
zona, 2 weeks ago. I received three mes-
sages similar to the one below from dif-
ferent officers within the Rangers and 
law enforcement. Yesterday afternoon, 
I talked to another rancher near us 
who is a friend of ours and whose great 
grandfather started their ranch here in 
1880. These are good people. He told me 
what really happened out at the Krentz 
ranch and what you won’t read in the 
papers. The Border Patrol is afraid of 
starting a small war between civilians 
here and the drug cartels in Mexico. 

‘‘Bob Krentz was checking his water 
like he does every evening and came 
upon an illegal alien who was lying on 
the ground, telling him he was sick. 
Bob called the Border Patrol and asked 
for a medical helicopter to evacuate 
the gentleman. As he turned to go back 
to his ATV, he was shot in the side. 
The round came from down and angled 
up, so they know the shooter was on 
the ground. Bob’s firearm was in the 
ATV, so he had no chance. Wounded, he 
called the Cochise County Sheriff and 
asked for help. Bleeding in the lungs, 
he called his brother, but the line was 
bad. So he called his wife, but again 
the line was bad. Several ranchers 
heard the radio call and drove to his lo-
cation. Bob was dead by this time. The 
ranchers tracked the shooter 8 miles 
back towards Mexico and cornered him 
in a brushy draw. This was all at night. 

‘‘The sheriff and Border Patrol ar-
rived and told him not to go down and 
engage the murderer. They went 
around to the back side, and if you can 
believe it, the assassin managed to get 
by a B.P. helicopter and a sheriff’s 
posse and back into Mexico. So much 
for professional help when you need 
it.’’ 

And I would like to say that I think 
the Border Patrol and the sheriffs do a 
great job with what they have down 
there. Nevertheless, this is what he 
says in his email. ‘‘One week before the 
murder, Bob and his brother Phil, who 
I shoot with, hauled a huge quantity of 
drugs off the ranch that they found in 
trucks. One week before that, a ranch-
er near Naco did the same thing. Two 
nights later, gangs broke into his 
ranch house and beat him and his wife 
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